
       

 This month I’d like to talk to you about our other Knight Templar 

charity, the Knight’s Templar Eye Foundation. In my business life I 

work in the optical industry and so this charity is extra special to 

me. I see the effects of eye diseases every day. We often take for 

granted the gift of sight. We assume that it will always be there. I 

cant stress it enough the importance of getting an annual eye 

exam. These exams not only check your vision, but also check, and 

sometimes treat, the many diseases and issues that you can have 

with your eyes.  

The Knights Templar Eye Foundation is working hand-in-hand with 

researchers across the world to help discover new treatments and 

improve the treatments we already have. The Foundation’s 

mission statement is, "to improve vision through research, 

education, and supporting access to care." 

“Since its inception, the Foundation has expended over $148 

million on research, patient care, and education. Research grants 

totaling in excess of $24 million have been awarded to researchers 

working in the fields of pediatric ophthalmology and ophthalmic 

genetics.”  

At our last North-Central Region Conference in Sioux Falls, we had 

a researcher who has received grants from the KTEF for research 

in childhood blindness. I wish I could remember her name, but 

 

I wrote it down on a piece of paper that has now lost. However, 
she presented to us the breakthroughs they have been doing in 
tracking the impulses of optic nerve to the brain. They were able 
to test this on mice and add a chemical in the optic nerve so they 
could see the impulse flashes in the brain under a microscope. 
They then would track the differences of the impulses between a 
normal functioning eye and an eye infected with a disease such as 
blindness. What they are finding is now that they can understand 
the impulses, they may be able to simulate the impulses in a 
deficient optic nerve.  
 
This type of research can not only end childhood blindness but has 
much farther reach in possible cures for other vision diseases. 
Because the KTEF grants this ground-breaking research can 
continue. It is our hard work in raising money for the Knight 
Templar Eye Foundation, that makes it possible to give these types 
of grants. The KTEF is very proactive in sending out information 
and soliciting donations from the Sir Knights. But, how many of 
you actually donate? I ask you to consider donating the next 
opportunity you get. As an added bonus, like the Knight Templar 
Eye Foundation on Facebook and you will get continual updates on 
the what the many researchers are doing with your money. 
 
Its July, but the Annual Convocation of the Grand York Rite bodies 
of South Dakota is fast approaching. We will be meeting in Sioux 
Falls at the Ramkota again this year on September 19-21. You can 
go the SD Yorkrite website, http://www.yorkrite.com/sd, for an 
official registration form or contact me and I will send you one. 
Make sure to call the Ramkota Hotel early, for a discounted rate. 
(605) 336-0650. CALL EARLY!! 
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